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UPCOMING EVENTS 
Saturday, August 1 TRIVIA NIGHT!  
Saturday, August 1 Geelong Cross Country 
Saturday, August 8 Sandown Relays 

TRIVIA NIGHT THIS SATURDAY 
If you have not already booked a table do so now! 
On this Saturday, August 1st, the club is holding it's annual trivia and auction night. Don't miss out! 
This is the club's biggest fund raising and social event for the year. We urge all members, past 
members, families, friends and supporters of the club to come along, have a great time and contribute to 
the club. If you have not already done so, contact Leana Joyce 
(leana@bambooblinds.com.au) or Chris O'Connor as soon as possible and let us know if you have 
organised a table. If you have not organised a table but will be coming on your own, let us know and we 
can allocate you to an appropriate table. 
  
Date: Saturday, August 1 
Time: 7:00pm 
Venue: Ashburton Primary School Hall, Fakenham St. Ashburton. 
Cost: $15 
BYO drinks and nibbles, tea and coffee provided 
  
For further details contact Leana Joyce on 8802 1223 or 0402 234 503 or 
email: leana@bambooblinds.com.au  

AUCTION ITEMS 
We need people to donate, or organise the donation of items that can be auctioned at the trivia night. 
Please contact Leana Joyce as soon as possible if you can donate items. 

GEELONG CROSS COUNTRY ON AUGUST 1 
The next round of the AV XCR09 winter season is on this Saturday at Geelong. The race is at the usual 
Geelong venue at Eastern Park, adjacent to the Botanic Gardens. The junior races start at 1:00pm. The 
women's open 6km race starts at 1:30pm The men's open 16km event starts at 2:45pm.  
All of our senior teams (Men Div. 1, 2, 5, 7, 40+, Women Div. 1, 3, 4, 
40+) are in one of the top 3 positions on the ladder. We need a big turn 
up of athletes this week to make sure that we maintain or improve our position.   
If you are not already entered for this event, let us know and we can put in an entry for you. Contact a 
member of the winter competition committee if you have any questions. Winter competition committee: 
Graeme Olden ph. 9885 0890 email: golden@sprint.net.au  
Ian and Megan Sloane ph. 9459 4486  email: iansloane@optusnet.com.au  
Chris O’Connor  0410 490 630  email: coconnor@swin.edu.au  

CONGRATULATIONS! 
Congratulations to the Box Hill athletes who have been selected in the Victorian team to take part in the 
National cross country championships in Nowra, NSW, on August 29. Steve Kelly and Chris Hamer 
have been chosen in the men's open team, Anthony Aloisio was selected in the men's under 18 team and 
Mitchell Dyer in the men's under 14 team. Good luck to all of these guys in Nowra next month. 
  

SANDOWN RELAYS 
One of the biggest events of the winter season, the Sandown relays will be held on Saturday week, 
August 8. Please let us know if you are available to compete in this event. We are hoping to enter teams 
in all divisions and age groups, but team organisation requires a lot of planning. so please let us know of 
your intentions to take part as soon as possible.  



 


